

August Meeting Highlights


Forty-one Waterways and RTOA members gathered at the 911 Air Force Reserve Pavilion for the August 13th meeting.  Lonnie Todd welcomed all attendees and guests were recognized.  Guests included: Dean Gulezian of the National Weather Service, James Holman, City of Pittsburgh; Lt. Luis Parrales, ENS Jessie Garrant, CWO Shane Laws and CWO Rodney Wert of the US Coast Guard and Dana Robertson of the Inland Waterways Academy.
Coast Guard News


CDR Wyman Briggs reported that his first two weeks have been eventful, starting with the Three Rivers Regatta his first weekend.  He has had the opportunity to get out on the rivers and spend a couple of days with towing industry representatives learning about the waterways and how the industry operates in Pittsburgh.  

Several new members have joined the MSO Pittsburgh over the past few weeks including ENS Jesse Garrant, IO/Marine Inspector; CWO Rodney Wert, Marine Inspector; and BM1 Michael Haley, HLS-LTJG Justin Covert who will arrive next week to work in HLS.

MSO Pittsburgh is currently down to 25% of the reserves that were recalled in March due to budget constraints.  The Coast Guard plans on continuing daily patrols and random boardings on the river to promote safety and security.

The Coast Guard and the Marine Industry has been particularly focused on security since the Maritime Transportation Security Act was signed into law by the President on November 25, 2002.  The December 29th deadline involving the submission of Vessel and Facility Security Plans was emphasized along with the implementation date of July 1, 2004.  CDR Briggs hopes that the use of templates and guidance provided by AWO will help ease any difficulty.  Packets prepared by the Coast Guard were made available to attendees.  Any member wishing to obtain one of these packets may contact Lt. Parrales at 412-644-5808 ext 2122.


Currently, he is actively meeting with each member of his staff and industry members to asses what is going well and what can be improved as he moves forward in developing a strategic plan.


In his conclusion, he believes in working in partnership with industry and other governmental agencies to get things accomplished.  He is open to any ideas or insights on how the Coast Guard can partner to improve security, safety and facilitate commerce.

Army Corps of Engineers


David Sneberger delivered the attached lock closure report. 

(See Attachment 1)

He also reported that the Morgantown Lock & Dam third shift has been eliminated.  

National Weather Service


Theresa Rossi presented the attached weather report, highlighting the recent mild temperatures.  (See Attachment 1)
Navigation Committee Report


Dick Ehringer reported that the objection to the City of Wheeling’s proposal to construct a courtesy dock for various events held at the Wheeling Heritage Port has led to a phone conversation with a Merco Marine representative.  Dick informed Merco Marine that they should follow the instructions provided to them by Albert H. Rogalla, Chief/Regulatory Branch and conduct an on-site meeting with the Corps of Engineers, the Waterways Association of Pittsburgh and the Port Captains to resolve some of the issues.  

There is also a meeting scheduled for August 14th at 1 p.m. with the Army Corps of Engineers to review the Lock 4 analysis update.  Anyone from the industry is encouraged to attend this meeting being held in the Army Corps of Engineers offices located on the 18th floor.
Legislative Committee Report


Mark Devinney was unable to attend the meeting due to work obligations.  However, Lonnie reported that confirmation regarding funding for Lock & Dams 2, 3 and 4 is still being awaited.  Initial indications for funding are in the range of 30 to 35 million compared to the 65 million needed for 2004 efficient funding.

Mea Scholl reported that during a recent visit by Congressman John Murtha there was much discussion regarding the Smart Lock navigation tool currently being developed through the Port of Pittsburgh and the Army Corps of Engineers.  They also had an opportunity to take the Congressman and his grandson on a tour through Lock 7 to Lock 6 near Kittanning.  This was a great opportunity to promote the level of repairs that need to be completed.  There was also discussion regarding the areas “Catch 22” in regards to the uncertainty of future lockage conditions.  Businesses that require water transportation hesitate to bring their organization into Armstrong Country or areas along the upper Allegheny River.
A fall trip to Washington, D.C. with a small delegation is being considered in lieu of Barry Palmer’s replacement at DINAMO being hired.  
Port of Pittsburgh Commission

Jim McCarville reported that the Port of Pittsburgh Commission is in the process of developing a new brochure and other marketing materials.  They are offering facilities the opportunity to be part of the marketing campaign.  Inserts can be created specifically for a facility.  Two sizes are available. A one-page insert printed on both sides and a four-pager.  Details and pricing will be sent directly to each facility by the PPC.  Mea Scholl strongly encouraged all facilities to take part in this marketing opportunity.  These brochures will be distributed internationally and will be a great information source for individuals looking for services.


PPC is working with MindMatrix to allow greater detail and flexibility to the facility links on the PPC website.  This service is free to the terminals at this time.  It would allow each facility to administer their link.  A password is necessary for access.  Please contact the PPC for additional information.

Martin Associate and Reebie Associates are undertaking an economic impact and marketing study for the Port of Pittsburgh Commission. This detailed information is aggregated and used by the Commission to convince lawmakers of the importance of the waterways and our lock and dam programs. It is very important, please be cooperative if any of their staff contact you for information.


The Smart Lock Project is proceeding with a pilot test tentatively to occur hopefully this fall.  This tool will aid a pilot in zero visibility to read current position by a Global Positioning System (GPS).

River Rescue Report
Bob McCaughan discussed the "No Wake" expansion up to the Ft. Wayne Railroad Bridge has been confirmed.  However, until the sign placement, tentatively scheduled for the fall, this will not be enforceable.  He offered thanks to James Guttman of Mon River Towing for graciously offering to assist with sign placement.

He notified the group that he was recently promoted to Deputy Chief and introduced EMS District Chief James Holman as the individual that will occasionally be attending meetings on his behalf.

Bob also took the opportunity to thank all the companies that have provided assistance over the years and noted the willingness that industry has always shown in providing help when needed. 

Case in point... at 4:36 a.m., July 30, River Rescue was dispatched to assist a disabled boat above the dam at Lock #2 Allegheny.   The boat, which stalled shortly after it exited the chamber (a small craft advisory had been posted for the Allegheny & upper Ohio since July 23 because of significant flow and debris) began to drift toward the dam.  Although the operator and his occupants were able to anchor the boat about 50 yards above the dam, it was sitting in a very precarious position.  Fortunately, the MV Joe T (C&C Marine) had just locked through up-bound.  The crew acknowledged the situation with on scene Public Safety units and IMMEDIATELY doffed their cargo along the 'old' lock wall, worked their way over to the disabled boat, threw them a line, and safely brought them over to the shore. The actions of the crew were truly heroic for if the anchor line had failed there is little doubt that the three occupants of the recreational boat would have perished.  Our sincere thanks to the crew members of the MV Joe T who seemed to take the whole thing in stride - once the recreational boat was secured along the shore line, the crew picked up their cargo and were once again on their way up river - the 'rescue' took no longer than 15 minutes!  

RTOA Business Report


Bob Boyde, RTOA president, reported that no business topics needed to be discussed.  However, he introduced Majorie Easton of the U.S. EPA to report on several issues.


The Regional Response Team (RRT) of Federal Region III has scheduled their next meeting for September 16-18, 2003 at the Eisenhower Inn & Conference Center, Gettysburg, Pennsylvania.  The RRT which is co-chaired by the U.S. EPA and the U.S. Coast Guard meets quarterly to work on salient issues with respect to the response to chemical and oil spill response.  The Team consists of regional representatives from all federal agencies with representatives from the 5 states and D.C. located within the region.  As always there is a full and interesting agenda planned for this meeting.   There are also "Workgroup" sessions wherein specific topics are addressed to meet the workgroup's annual objectives.  Throughout the meeting there are also many training sessions and presentations made.  As an example, on the afternoon of September 16, a fire official from the Arlington Fire Department will share a presentation on the lessons learned from the response to the Pentagon on September 11, 2001.  In addition, a meeting is scheduled for Tuesday of the "Inland Area Committee" to update attendees on development of the "Area and Sub-Area Response Plans".  

The RRT is an open meeting and of interest to all emergency response organizations.  For further information, contact: Linda Baines, Fifth Coast Guard District, D5 Marine Safety Division (mr), Marine Response.  Telephone:   (757) 398-6364, Fax:   (757) 391-8149, 

E-Mail:  lbaines@lantd5.uscg.mil

The U.S. EPA is also working on other activities in the Ohio River Valley, such as working with the two Marine Safety Offices of Pittsburgh and Huntington to develop and integrate the Port Security Plans with the Inland Sub-Area Plans.  Additionally they are involved with the Hospitals and County Health Departments in West Virginia who are in the process of developing Regional Response Plans to Bio-Terrorism Events.  Both of these projects will eventually require some training and exercising of plans to test the response capability.
Maritime Association Scholarship Presentation


Max Janairo introduced to the members in attendance the 2003 scholarship winners:  Chrystina Centofanti, daughter of Susan and Gabe Centofanti (HBC Barge) and Chevy Welsh, son of James and Yvonne Wier (Weavertown Environmental).  Certificates were awarded to these individuals and the scholarship funds will be distributed after completion of the first semester.

Other Meeting Comments

The Break Away Barge Seminar will be held on September 18th at the Floreffe Fire Hall.  The cost for Waterways members will be $15 and for non members $25.  A detailed flyer has been distributed to the membership.  Please mark your calendars accordingly.

Cheryll asked the membership to forward any problems with email reception to her attention as soon as possible.  Information dissemination is vital to the success of the organization and continual effort is being provided to insure the accuracy of the email group.

The meeting was concluded with Lonnie thanking everyone for their attendance.


September Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for September 10th at the Chartiers Country Club.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by September 3, 2003 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Membership Meeting

Chartiers Country Club
September 10, 2003 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:

  Menu:


Tossed Salad

w/choice of Ranch or Raspberry Vinaigrette dressings


Baked Lasagna

Green Beans Almondine


Strawberry Parfait

  Cost:
$20/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:______________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Wednesday, September 3rd to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
wapgh@zoominternet.net
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